
 

 

 

 

 
Contact:  Michael Foskett Reference: TDA74/25  /  2025/245312 
 4 August 2025 
 

 
The Resident 
Torokina Avenue 
ST IVES  NSW  2075 

 
 
 
Dear Resident 
 
Torokina Avenue, St Ives - Proposed Bus Zone relocation  
 
Council is seeking your input on a proposal to relocate the Bus Zone on Torokina Avenue 
approximately 20 metres further west, as shown on the attached Plans.   
 
Background 
 
Council has received funding from Transport for NSW to construct a raised Wombat 
Crossing on Torokina Avenue at Yarrabung Road.  In order to accommodate the Wombat 
Crossing, the existing Bus Zone will need to be moved back approximately 20 metres from 
the crossing.  This is necessary to ensure that drivers have adequate visibility to 
pedestrians using the crossing when a bus is stopped in the Bus Zone. 
 
Proposed changes 
 
Relocate the Bus Zone on Torokina Avenue approximately 20 metres west of its current 
location.   
 
The proposed changes would result in the loss of 3 on-street parking spaces.  However, 
there would still be space for 2 vehicles to park between the driveway to #10 and the start 
of the Bus Zone.  It would also require the removal of 1 tree in front of the common 
boundary of #10 and #12. 
 
Submit your feedback 
 
Before submitting this proposal to the Ku-ring-gai Traffic Committee, we want to hear from 
impacted residents. Your feedback will guide our decision-making 
process. 

How to respond: 

1. Take our brief survey using the QR code provided.  
2. Or, send written comments to the address above.  

Deadline: Please submit your feedback by Friday 29 August 2025.  



 

 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly. 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
Michael Foskett 
Team Leader Traffic 
 


